
www.tcmsa.org tcmsa11@gmail.com
May 2014 Club Newsletter

Upcoming meetings: July 3 and August 7th (all meetings are at the Griggs Hunter Ed room @ 7pm)
Upcoming work parties: TBA on website (maintenance chair Greg Hagen 545-4705, work parties start @8am)

General Announcements

The 2014 club calendar is up on the website (see link above). As always, it may be updated as new things come up, but we 
hope these changes will be minimal. Be sure to take a look at the calendar before you head out to the range, and pay 
special attention to which events allow general shooting while the event is going on. We don’t want you to waste your 
time or fuel driving out to the range if you won’t be able to shoot. 

Flying the Flag at the Range: At last months meeting a motion was made that the club fly an American flag at the range.
The Club has purchased an American flag that was made in the U.S.A. It will be flown at special events on the range. 

MATCH REPORTS:  
Bench Rest: No report.  The next one is scheduled for April 26th.  The April Highpower Sporting Rifle match had 6-8 
shooters.  The Civilian Marksmanship Program had 6 shooters.  Check the club calendar for details.  New shooters are 
always welcome at any of our matches, and many of the regulars at any of the matches are more than willing to offer 
advice, loan out equipment, or answer any questions you might have. If you are interested in any of our match disciplines, 
there is a brief description of each one on the club website, along with some links to various governing bodies for each 
discipline. If you want some more info, come out to a match, spectators are always welcome, or send an email to the 
contact us link on the club website, and we will put you in touch with one of our regular match shooters who can answer 
questions & help you get started.

Due to popular interest, we have added a second discipline/division to the Civilian Marksmanship Program (CMP) 
matches. Now, in addition to the CMP service rifle match, we now have 2 shooter categories: military rifles and iron 
sights and the other is any rifle and any sights. NRA Any/Any is fired on the same targets as CMP, with the same basic 
rules, the only difference is as the name implies, it’s open to any rifle you want to bring, no matter the sight system.  We 
are just shooting for bragging rights anyway, but splitting into 2 divisions will hopefully increase interest in this already 
popular discipline, and since both divisions are shot on the same targets & under the same rules, it’s really a no-brainer. So 
if you have a space gun or a 700 match rifle or grandpa’s old .30-30, bring it out and have some fun! We shoot the national 
match 80 round course of fire, plus sighters, in standing, sitting, & prone positions. Entry fee is only $5.

On the subject of match shooting, the club would like to field at least one team again this year for the Northwest Postal 
League in NRA Highpower Sporting Rifle. A team consists of 6 shooters, with the top 4 shooters counting in the club 
total score, and each shooter also competing individually for top scores in the league. We would really like to have 2 or 
more teams, so if you are at all interested in this discipline, please come out and join us. For the next practice match 
consult the Club Calendar at or website. This discipline is fired from standing, sitting, and prone positions, with 32 rounds 
for score plus sighters. Any rifle weighing not more than 9.5 pounds is eligible to compete, with any sighting system. 
Entry fee is only $3.

Safety Report: In May there were 110 shooters and only 5 needed Safety Advisor reminders.  Compared to last year, the 
stats for safety issues has dropped from 1:10 to 1:20 representing a 50% drop in safety issues.  This shows that the Safety 
Advisor program is working. We could use a few more volunteers for the program, if you have been a club member for at 
least 2 years, or have attended at least 6 club sanctioned matches, or if you can demonstrate extensive experience in 
operating a firing range such as in the military or law enforcement, you are eligible to be a Safety Advisor. Safety 
Advisors simply spend 4-5 hours at the range during peak use hours, helping anyone who needs additional instruction on 
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the rules or general safe shooting. Safety Advisors can shoot during their duty shift, and receive work party credit for their 
efforts.  Shifts are 12-4 on Fri & 11-4 Sat-Sun, and you can shoot during your shift as time allows.  If you are interested in 
participating, contact Dave Baalman or Wayne Rowett at a club meeting, or send an email to the club address.   

Safety reminder: The club has recently voted to make Empty Chamber Indicators (ECI’s) HIGHLY 
RECOMMENDED for all firearms whenever the range is cold, or for any firearms that are not in use, such as 
those in the racks or even in your vehicle. The club has purchased some ECI’s for your use. They are available 
in the rail car near the sign in sheet, and are also available at club meetings, so if you don't have one, grab one 
and keep it for your use. The long portion of the ECI goes into the chamber of your firearm, so that everyone 
knows that there is no round in the chamber, and the flag portion sticks out of the action so that everyone can 
tell at a glance that the firearm is clear. There is a photo on the club website showing how the ECI’s are used.

Board report: The board is still working on securing property for a new range but has nothing to report at this time. Steve 
Schlegal said Franklin County is still interested in seeing a new shooting range built.

If you are getting this newsletter by US mail, please take a moment to get us your email address. Just go to the club 
website and enter your email in the subscribe link at the top left corner of the home page. You will then receive an email 
confirming your subscription, there is a link in that email that you need to click to confirm, and you will be all signed up. 
If you receive the newsletter by both US mail and email, please let us know so that we can drop you from the US mail list. 
Either send an email through the contact us link on the website at http://tcmsa.org/contact-us/ .

How about a Modern Musket?  New Brand on the market - great upgrade capabilities for that AR of yours: 

Most shooters have an AR15 or are contemplating owning one. Here’s a resourceful and inexpensive way to upgrade one 
while not sacrificing quality.  Take a look at: http://primaryweapons.com/firearms/mm/uppers/#.U5yaZxZGh0g 

Stay safe, keep your powder dry and we’ll see you at the range!
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